Market Traders

c/o Festival Market
Central Drive
Morecambe

LA4 4DW

12" January 2010

Mr D Hopwood
Parking Manager
Lancaster City Council
Town Hall
Morecambe

Dear Sir

We the undersigned, all Market Traders at the Festival Market, Central Drive, Morecambe
wish to make an appeal to the cabinet members of Lancaster City Council. Sadly the
country wide recession has hit the traders of the Festival Market hard — we currently have 7
vacant stalls on the Market — the worst position we have been in here since our move from
Poulton Square in 1996. As business owners on stalls rented from Lancaster City Coungil
we would wish to turn this situation around and encourage shoppers to shop in their local
market and keep traders trading at the market.

We feel the Festival Market suffered a number of blows even before the recession started -
since Wm Morrisons Supermarket withdrew all-day free parking in favour of 2 hours of free
parking, many of its customers who used to park their cars and shop there and then visit our
market (for free) are now restricted to two hours free parking and they no longer have
enough time to browse our market without the danger of incurring a penalty. B& M
Bargains who have taken over the old Woolworth’s site immediately to the rear of the
Festival Market have also had an impact on our trade. They are an aggressive retail outiet
which sells many of the commodity lines sold by we the Market Traders of the Festival
Market, though without the personal touch and specialist knowledge in each field.

We feel something needs to be done to help us to compete in the current economic climate
and would ask you to please consider the following options:-
¢ An hours free parking for short term shoppers would encourage customers to chose
to shop here instead of at the Supermarkets (we are aware that Oidham Council
has given similar concessions to boost trade and we would welcome a similar
approach) This may be difficult to patrol but it could be utilised for a set period of
time for example 9.30 am until 10.30 am and/or 4.00 pm until 5.00 pm.
« Possibility of free parking for Market Traders — easily implemented via a windscreen
sign
» A re-think of charges during the lean Winter months — in particular Jan to March ~
perhaps consideration given to differing charges during the week when the Market is
much quieter?

We appreciate that implementing such changes would need forethought and organisation
but urge you to look at this case with sympathy and urgency in order that we secure the
future of Morecambe’s Market and the livelihoods of those who trade from it.

'CC DAVID HOPWOOD-
CC TRACEY BRUCE
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Shop 6 D McKean

Shop 7/8 C Abbott
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